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February 11, 2021
 
Dear Faithful of Saint John’s,
 
When we begin Lent on March 15, we will leave behind our “Liturgy Groups” as we have known
them. Still, the time we can all meet together without limits is not yet at hand. Lent, however, does
give us an opportunity to take one step toward this goal. 
 
One idea for this next step was to list all the services of Lent and let people go online and sign up
for services they wanted to attend, but with a limit on the capacity. I do not think this is the best
option since it would require continual, online signing-up. Another idea was to allow a much larger
number of people to attend Sunday Liturgy, even as many as a hundred, but set a limit on how
many people could be in the Nave, while still maintaining recommended, social distancing. When
the Nave was full, people would then overflow into the Narthex and then down to the basement with
a video screen of the service. I do not think this is the best option, since it could be chaotic as
people gather and it also could create an unseemly competitiveness as it would be a kind of “first
come first served” situation.
 
So, after consulting with Fr. Tom and Deborah Stallman, I decided we would make four new Liturgy
Groups. Every member of our parish will be assigned to one of these Groups. You do not need to
sign up to be in a Group. For Lent, we will then schedule these four Groups through three Liturgies
each week: Sunday morning Liturgy of Saint Basil, Presanctified Liturgy on Wednesday night, and
Presanctified Liturgy on Friday night. By going to four Groups, instead of the current five, the
number of people at Liturgy will be closer to our estimated safe capacity of 50-70 people. We will
begin these new Groups on Forgiveness Sunday, March 14.
 
Here are a few other things to keep in mind:

1. We will cancel the Liturgies now scheduled for March 10 (Wed.) and March 13 (Sat.) in order
to give us a break between these two systems and to let our clergy/chanter teams have a
week off before Lent.

2. Family (and other “bubble” groups) should feel free to stand closely together in the Nave.
3. It could happen, especially on a Sunday morning, that the Nave might feel too crowded to

someone. If that happens they can overflow into the Narthex that day and pray reverently
there. 

4. If some people still feel uncomfortable in such a gathering, they do not have to come, of
course, but can to return to Church services when they are ready. In the meantime they will
still be able to join services by livestream on Saturday evenings, and Sunday mornings, and
Feast Days. Communion will still be available upon request for those who want to receive
Communion apart from Liturgy. 

5. Many of the other Lenten services will remain open to “All” who want to attend, including
Saturday Vespers. 

6. When it comes to Holy Week, we will build on our experience in Lent to come up with a
special schedule for that week. And after Pascha, perhaps we will be able to take another



step towards all being freely together again.
7. If you would like to change Groups, please let me know and will help you move you to

another Group. If you need to attend a service for which you are not scheduled, please
contact me or Deborah Stallman ahead of time to be sure there is room. 

8. We will name these four new Groups after four mountains in the Holy Land, since every
Liturgy is an ascent to the Kingdom of God: Zion, Olivet, Sinai, and Tabor.

I believe this is the next step we should take, and that by continuing our established protocols our
gatherings will continue to be safe. Below you will find a list of each of the four Groups that will
begin March 14, Forgiveness Sunday. You will find the schedule for these Groups on our website
as usual. More information about Forgiveness Sunday Vespers and other services during Lent will
be included in another letter soon. 

I pray that we can use this coming Lent more than ever as a time of prayer, of reflection and
repentance, of returning to the basics of our faith, and of spiritual renewal. I am so  grateful for how
our parish has faced this unprecedented, pandemic year, and so grateful to God that He has taken
care of us.
With love and prayers,
 
Fr. Marc

 




